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Karen Wynn Fonstad's THE ATLAS OF MIDDLE-EARTH is an essential volume that will enchant
all Tolkien fans. Here is the definitive guide to the geography of Middle-earth, from its founding in
the Elder Days through the Third Age, including the journeys of Bilbo, Frodo, and the Fellowship
of the Ring. Authentic and updated -- nearly one third of the maps are new, and the text is fully
revised -- the atlas illuminates the enchanted world created in THE SILMARILLION, THE
HOBBIT, and THE LORD OF THE RINGS.Hundreds of two-color maps and diagrams survey the
journeys of the principal characters day by day -- including all the battles and key locations of the
First, Second, and Third Ages. Plans and descriptions of castles, buildings, and distinctive
landforms are given, along with thematic maps describing the climate, vegetation, languages,
and population distribution of Middle-earth throughout its history. An extensive appendix and an
index help readers correlate the maps with Tolkien's novels.

From Library JournalTolkien loved maps and geography played a great importance in his books.
In the paperback revision of a hardcover that is out of print, cartographer Fonstad here details
that aspect of these stories.Copyright 2001 Reed Business Information, Inc.About the
AuthorKaren Wynn Fonstad, the author or The Atlas of Pern, The Forgotten Realms Atlas and
other guides to fantasy worlds, is a noted cartographer. She lives in Wisconsin.
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This is a sample. The number of pages displayed is limited. This is a sample. The number of
pages displayed is limited. Pages 10 - 201 are not included in this sample. Page 211 is
not included in this sample.
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C. W. Hawkins, “Great companion to Tolkien's works. As I re-read The Lord of the Rings I wished
I had maps to look at for all the places he was describing. This book gave me what I was looking
for. The many maps are printed in 2 colors, black and brown. It would be nice if they were more
detailed, but they are good and really help me visualize the places in the journey.”

butallmj, “Indispensable material. This Atlas provides immensely more detail than the standard
maps in the books (LOTR, The Hobbit, and The Silmarillion), with an index of place names and
their location coordinates on the pages they're mapped out. If that's not enough the journeys are
plotted, battles laid out, and "primary world" geography connections explained. I'm currently
reading through the Silmarillion for the first time and I have this Altas open along side the entire
time because it's so useful for making sense of what can at times be a flurry of events and
locations. Simply put it's worth having, without question.”

Zephyr, “Big and beautiful. I ordered this to accompany my readings of The Silmarillion, as
turning to the small maps in the back of my copy was rather frustrating.It's far more detailed than
anticipated. It covers locations described in The Silmarillion, The Hobbit, and of course The
Lord of the Rings. But not only does it portray the locations, it details the paths traveled by
various characters and groups, and even shows the movements of forces in Tolkien's many
battles. For the most part, these are ordered chronologically, making it a great companion for a
read-thru of any of Tolkien's works. Thematic maps, additional appendices, and indexes are
included in the back.My paperback edition measures 8 inches wide and 11 high. The pages
have a rougher, somewhat old-fashioned, texture, and a decent weight to them. Location labels
vary in size, but are plentiful. The maps themselves are accompanied by summaries of related
events and citations of Tolkien's descriptions where appropriate.My sole complaint is a lack of
color- black, grey, brown and tan do look nice, but have their limits in some of the maps that
attempt to describe climates and vegetation.Overall, it's clear Mrs. Fonstad put a great amount
of effort and love into this atlas.  A must-have for any Tolkien enthusiast.”

A. Chase, “Exactly what you are looking for in an Tolkien Atlas!. If you're like me you've spent
hours pouring over the very limited maps that are included in the original LOTR series trying to
get a better idea of what Middle Earth looks like and have wished for an atlas. A few years ago I
attempted to get through "The Children of Hurin" (very difficult) and "The Fall of
Gondolin" (almost unreadable). My notes for each were "One finger in the Glossary at all
times!" The only way I could get through these stories was with the glossary and a Tolkien
dictionary which was in constant use and I really wish I had this atlas at the time.This atlas is
FANTASTIC and is exactly what you want as companion especially when going through the 1st,
2nd ages which can be convoluted.The maps are easy to read and plentiful. While there is not a
lot of color in the drawings there is enough to distinguish the differences in terrain without being



distracting. This atlas was clearly designed for the avid reader and is meant as a reference to be
used often and not a pretty coffee table book that's rarely opened. Case in point is the rather
flimsy non glossy cover on the paperback edition which gives it a feel like a college text book
companion. For about $15 it's an absolute steal! If your looking for a coffee table book, buy the
hard cover edition.A few of the other reviewers talked about the font size and the the middle of
some of the maps being in between pages. My eyes aren't what they used to be and I had no
problem with the font size. There are a few maps that have important info in the crease which is
annoying but definitely not a deal breaker.All in all I'm extremely pleased with this atlas and now
feel confident in taking on the Silmarillion which I've been putting off for years!”

S. Noack, “There are maps of middle earth, cities, and buildings.. I love this atlas. It’s divided into
the three ages of middle earth, so you can look up info for which book you’re reading. It’s got city
and building maps, and shows the paths of character journeys. Along the journey lines it also
shows how many miles and what days of the year it was. There are also markings for camps
made at night along the trail. That has been the most fun part - looking in detail at the maps as
we read the stories. There are paragraphs of information alongside the pictures, so that can be a
spoiler if you’re not careful. My son accidentally read about Ents before we had gotten to them in
the story. But if you don’t read the text, you can safely look at the maps and not give away plot
points. My only wish is that it were in a bigger variety of colors and had some art depicting
characters and their weapons. All in all an excellent purchase and well worth the money spent.”

Susan B. Farmer, “Fabulous Atlas-- Kindle TYPO warning. I own both the paperback
(unfortunately still *somewhere* in storage after a move), so I got a Kindle copy for use while
watching the fabulous Rings of Power.The book presents a clear and fairly easy to follow
discussion/ explanation/ summary of events in the 1st and 2nd ages.The Kindle edition has one
**HUGE** problem, though. Somewhere in the conversion process from MSS to Kindle,
somebody's autocorrect did everybody a *huge* favor ...NOT ... and "corrected" the spelling of
Orcs to Ores.  :-(  Just put your brain on Zen Mode while you read, and it's not too objectional.”

Mr S., “Fantastic - best Tolkien maps available. All the maps you could wish for, to scale, with
great detail, and as much text and explanations as there is maps, so just as good to read as to
look at.See Beleriand of the Silmarillion in relation to Eriador and the LOTR lands. See
Numenor, the Valinor lands of Aman, Eriador, Gondor, and so much more. See the whole world
put together. There are dozens and dozens of maps, showing races, tribes or groups lands,
language areas, migrations, voyages, journey routes, vegetation, climate, geology, town/cave
plans, battles, the whole lot.Absolutely indispensable for any serious Tolkien fan. Get this book if
you want to delve deep into the novels and get the most from them.My one issue is that this is
not in full colour, just a limited range of black, greys and reddish-browns, so some of the keys to
the maps are harder to follow and rely on shades for areas that are tricky to distinguish. The



publisher would do well to create a full-colour version.”

Nick G, “I prefer to relate stories like this to a map but found only a very .... I think this book is
indispensable if you are reading the Silmarillion. I started the book without it and soon realised
the entire book is full of geographical descriptions as elves and men are constantly moving
round Middle Earth. I prefer to relate stories like this to a map but found only a very small map of
Beleriand embedded within Tolkien's text. it was frustrating not to be able to follow all the events
which occurred on a map. This Atlas solved my problem as it has a number of fairly detailed
maps of the regions of Middle Earth and Valinor described in the text. There are also explanatory
notes next to many of the maps which help to explain their context and relevance. It is also very
helpful for reading the Hobbit and Lord of the Rings (although these two books do have some
maps included as appendices).”

Jon, “Fantastic quality book. Its great for visualising the paths taken by the characters in the
LOTR and I'd say its a must have if you're reading the Silamarillion since it makes all the
confusing regions so much easier to understand. Excellent quality maps but also some really
nice detailed description. If you enjoy looking at the tiny little maps provided in the Tolkien books,
this atlas will blow your mind.”

Hill Walker, “detail, detail, detail.... Karen Wynn Fonstad was a professional cartographer and it
certainly shows in this truly magnificent atlas which could potentially have been called Atlas of
Ëa although she does actually focus most of her excellent geographical scholastic skills on
Middle Earth. She has brought a dimension to Tolkien which I can only drool over. How I ever
missed this work, I will never know (I've just received my copy from Amazon). She has
elaborated to an extraordinary level of cartographic detail which only Tolkien himself could
possibly have envisaged (although I would have liked to see more on Númenóre
perhaps).Here's a short list of some specifics to whet your appetite if you need convincing: the
Gates and Falls of Sirion, Menegroth, Echoriath and Gondolin, various representations of
Belegaer including one with a Great Rift running north to south (perhaps analogous to Earth's
mid Atlantic rift...), Buckland and The Marish, Helm's Deep, Tol Brandir, Udûn and the Black
Gate... even the back cover's adorned with a fabulously detailed map of the Hithaeglir!She also
presents various notable journeys including those of the Elves from Cuiviénen, Turin and Nienor,
Beren and Lúthien, Frodo and Sam as well as the voyages of the Númenóreans and the
Dwarves' migrations. Add to this all the major battle scenes and a panoply of realms and
kingdoms plus thematic topologies of climate, landforms, vegetation and population and you
have before you an extremely well written document which I feel illustrates Tolkien's work
admirably and, with some knowledge of the choice of extant commentaries, without equal. Treat
yourself and get a hardcover copy because if you're a die-hard Tolkien fanatic, I can guarantee
you'll otherwise wear it out!”



Jerz Jurkiewicz, “A must for Tolkein adherants who would like to "see" Tolkein's world. I believe
that the Silmarilion and the Lord of the Rings are amazing books and I wish that the Simarilion
was created to the size and scope of the Lord of the Rings. Whilst I consider the Hobbit not as
good as the others I was facinated by the lands of Middle Earth and the lands of the eras of the
Silmarilion. Given that the Silmarilion covered much much more than Lord of the Rings I could
not get my head around Tolkein's concepts of Beleriand, Numenor, the undying lands and many
places - that is until I acquired the Atlas of Middle Earth.The Atlas even shows the Earth (Arda)
when it was conceived by Tolkein before time and then as it was in the subsequent ages. What is
also very good is that it also has the storylines alongside the maps. I have often wondered when
I looked at the map of Middle earth and Mordor in Lord of the Rings where Beleriand and
Numenor were in relation to it. (Basically, off the map to the west). Also, the maps follow all the
journies in detail of Frodo and Sam for example. One can easily see where the epic battles took
place, where Minas Ithil, Minas Tirith, Osgiliad, Rivendel, Moria, Isenguard and many others
places are and in relation to each other. The glossaries are also very good.This book is a must if
you really want to know the "world" of Tolkein”

The book by Robert Descharnes has a rating of 5 out of 4.8. 2,217 people have provided
feedback.
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Language: English
Paperback: 224 pages
Lexile measure: 1050L
Item Weight: 1.1 pounds
Dimensions: 8 x 0.56 x 10.88 inches
Hardcover: 455 pages
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